
 

COMMUNITY BULLETIN 
OCTOBER 2021 

  

Welcome to your October Community Bulletin.  We are continuing to produce a 

monthly bulletin with our heath and community partners to keep you updated about 

community activity across Rossendale. This will include information on community 

group activities, events, health information and community training opportunities. We 

hope you will find the bulletin useful. 

 

All published Community Bulletins can be found at 

https://www.rossendale.gov.uk/downloads/download/11317/coronavirus_community

_bulletins 

 

Feel free to share the bulletin with friends, community groups and on community 

group social media. If you have some information that you would like to share in the 

next bulletin, or you would like to be added to the e-mail distribution list, please 

contact us at communitiesteam@rossendalebc.gov.uk  

.  

Advice and support for people impacted by Covid-19 is available from Rossendale 

Connected on 01706 252520 or at help@rossendaleconnected.org 
 

 

COVID ADVICE 
 

Vaccinations in Rossendale & East Lancashire 

Rawtenstall – Rossendale Primary Care Centre, Bacup Rd, BB4 7PL 

Vaccinations at The Hub will begin again week commencing 27th September 

This is NOT a WALK-IN centre, appointments will be made by invitation via 

your GP for booster vaccinations 

If you are yet to have your vaccination either first or second dose, you must now 

either book an appointment via the National Booking System by clicking 

here https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-

vaccination/book-coronavirus-vaccination/ 

or go to one of the other a walk-in centres in East Lancashire (see details below) 

YOU SHOULD NOT TURN UP FOR A VACCINATION AT THE HEALTH CENTRE 

WITHOUT AN APPOINTMENT 

https://www.rossendale.gov.uk/downloads/download/11317/coronavirus_community_bulletins
https://www.rossendale.gov.uk/downloads/download/11317/coronavirus_community_bulletins
mailto:communitiesteam@rossendalebc.gov.uk
mailto:help@rossendaleconnected.org
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/book-coronavirus-vaccination/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/book-coronavirus-vaccination/


For details of WALK-IN SITES please go 

to https://www.healthierlsc.co.uk/CovidVaccination/getmyjab or up to date 

information 

Free travel to vaccination sites across Lancashire is available. Simply show the 

driver a proof of appointment (on phone or print out) or details of the pop-up centre 

you are travelling to. 

COMMUNITY INFORMATION 

 

  

 

https://www.healthierlsc.co.uk/CovidVaccination/getmyjab


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Afghan Refugees 
 
Information from Lancashire County Council: 
 
Many people are asking how they can donate items to newly arriving Afghan 
families.  
 
In Lancashire, the most urgent priority is finding housing. We need houses with 3 
bedrooms or more, which are available for 12 months. If you can offer a property, 
please email our Refugee Integration Team at: ritteam@lancashire.gov.uk 
  
Donations of clothing, food or furniture are most in need at the holding hotels in 
Manchester. You can donate items to the hotels through Care4Calais at 
www.care4calais.org 
 
Other refugee families across Lancashire are always in need of clothes and food 
items. Here are just a few of the organisations we work with who are currently taking 
donations: 

 Maundy Relief, Accrington: https://www.maundyrelief.org.uk/ 
 

 Arc Blackburn: https://www.arcprojectblackburn.com/aboutus.htm 
 

 New Neighbours Together, Burnley: https://www.nntburnley.org/.../24/afghan-
refugees-welcome/ 

 
 Jasmine Centre, Fleetwood: 

https://volunteercentrebwf.org.uk/syrian.../jasmine-centre/ 
 

 Global Link Lancaster: https://globallink.org.uk/ 
 

 British Red Cross Refugee Support, Preston: 
https://www.redcross.org.uk/.../contact-your-local... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:ritteam@lancashire.gov.uk
https://www.facebook.com/care4calais/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZU4tXCRxr22WtnjRfgUHkt-_G0L0XxUCAGi0kKNBLFxUl70uFGL8MaFLunPkWHGv-x1bdqpDjHhqklLspBks5aHDMykfChGP4OZri9dvWnNzRDg5jPA3T1SNGzqXUlbL_XSeGV757UuC8BEELJce8lwbVSk2mNHawRO9CQ8Vt6ee2gzxpYK_jcYgZtyxI0gwtwNLPoc47IRsbqXCiVB2-WM&__tn__=kK-y-R
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.care4calais.org%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2ZKiPkgXVErMaL37yBnX_7RcusUMW2XFxevZbaMSRPsEyI0q_1zUZPDLE&h=AT1U5MIQgvDLYEGr8QZ8drmh9fDQMKGIVn-uT3G0x33IpIrY65uv37Q6L7bdiWHYZIXX5S6FLBao7nMJGNnmr37Y9Nb-founrO6hT0IIWvyoWq4SmyMvJcrtgPHVqaWfx-IQ&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0OYoyjioBZ3C4nmPrlYOODwVS67XmFMRWWokOR_jTEo6CCifM-4-CIRXFOszm045H7XMwjTot8WLmWJpGfHuW7dZwWqREyiv_Pm5jOvjCXCOI8sLGKRc0cORYzQGLhic9RY4VfTMVcVDkqlkbIadH5jLzuZehkXtWAvUxgCh3IZHo8t6JgDy-sZXu2hrZ-8q-1EzdDhKAfBuE_jG0G4oZjBt8zmRRLCfjWJT8
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.maundyrelief.org.uk%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3ys4HHaGamjOcw3T4CpJMJcKw0Wfz5if8YAh7d1jYw4C-xY3NmldUWSdU&h=AT3nyO3xYGIqAqD7UqbD7wOmf_zHKhvvHZWfE42D8hol4IWyc05LbCGhLL6iBJU2h7EaEKLXj8GPxhZ8MoaQXiyhSMCncu9cIahJXakq6FMtnzxJRUsoE3_yAR6yrkfFiKhy&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0OYoyjioBZ3C4nmPrlYOODwVS67XmFMRWWokOR_jTEo6CCifM-4-CIRXFOszm045H7XMwjTot8WLmWJpGfHuW7dZwWqREyiv_Pm5jOvjCXCOI8sLGKRc0cORYzQGLhic9RY4VfTMVcVDkqlkbIadH5jLzuZehkXtWAvUxgCh3IZHo8t6JgDy-sZXu2hrZ-8q-1EzdDhKAfBuE_jG0G4oZjBt8zmRRLCfjWJT8
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.arcprojectblackburn.com%2Faboutus.htm%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1u_mbS0NPOFL8R3P8o4cU3h3zCl6xxePoGdq5qfFb_QXUruuWLxwPYOW4&h=AT3crd4eSeQ1mvc7dueM31aMXiQZXmAMR7PZ9NXyFtgwIFTBLZTyDp6ZT2ms3DxIjAaTUlgK1KV2m0_5YURAsvTpuFOjVYAPkI4fby9Q8T-2Duyt2dx_H1qLmYzuJTRv8wqg&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0OYoyjioBZ3C4nmPrlYOODwVS67XmFMRWWokOR_jTEo6CCifM-4-CIRXFOszm045H7XMwjTot8WLmWJpGfHuW7dZwWqREyiv_Pm5jOvjCXCOI8sLGKRc0cORYzQGLhic9RY4VfTMVcVDkqlkbIadH5jLzuZehkXtWAvUxgCh3IZHo8t6JgDy-sZXu2hrZ-8q-1EzdDhKAfBuE_jG0G4oZjBt8zmRRLCfjWJT8
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nntburnley.org%2F2021%2F08%2F24%2Fafghan-refugees-welcome%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2kMbpBdCAErWpDrd-uENsmEw4rR8UgZNYJ_1YJUcTARi2LC3Fxh4I1HEA&h=AT1xSCYeP_4hZ98ANFKNx4eqBl-8U33-ok7Bu_WGOhDF4BgTr29E7ucwtJQDcKsZIbeI615BkEAK-a13mtLSmIxmOgT7mR3RVc8g-G48in3A9b6rRj_CUMACSWXPjqAnohC7&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0OYoyjioBZ3C4nmPrlYOODwVS67XmFMRWWokOR_jTEo6CCifM-4-CIRXFOszm045H7XMwjTot8WLmWJpGfHuW7dZwWqREyiv_Pm5jOvjCXCOI8sLGKRc0cORYzQGLhic9RY4VfTMVcVDkqlkbIadH5jLzuZehkXtWAvUxgCh3IZHo8t6JgDy-sZXu2hrZ-8q-1EzdDhKAfBuE_jG0G4oZjBt8zmRRLCfjWJT8
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nntburnley.org%2F2021%2F08%2F24%2Fafghan-refugees-welcome%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2kMbpBdCAErWpDrd-uENsmEw4rR8UgZNYJ_1YJUcTARi2LC3Fxh4I1HEA&h=AT1xSCYeP_4hZ98ANFKNx4eqBl-8U33-ok7Bu_WGOhDF4BgTr29E7ucwtJQDcKsZIbeI615BkEAK-a13mtLSmIxmOgT7mR3RVc8g-G48in3A9b6rRj_CUMACSWXPjqAnohC7&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0OYoyjioBZ3C4nmPrlYOODwVS67XmFMRWWokOR_jTEo6CCifM-4-CIRXFOszm045H7XMwjTot8WLmWJpGfHuW7dZwWqREyiv_Pm5jOvjCXCOI8sLGKRc0cORYzQGLhic9RY4VfTMVcVDkqlkbIadH5jLzuZehkXtWAvUxgCh3IZHo8t6JgDy-sZXu2hrZ-8q-1EzdDhKAfBuE_jG0G4oZjBt8zmRRLCfjWJT8
https://volunteercentrebwf.org.uk/syrian-refugee-support/jasmine-centre/?fbclid=IwAR1PhWe6XTpnUyxVi85XsRqjKhY2ym2enZ-B77BjYKKHK7rAN5MB5A-jXEY
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fgloballink.org.uk%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3Vr0z4W0MLNyCXZeYt7USkiifA5YDt6dZcOek-pFGlkpj1oRdQmuOMspA&h=AT1kKkHBsFKXtSXs2Bk2Azyg6lIHDEBD3zP7h1iOcJPqDAC3aGMANrTFJhhpIWc1GHBN0K-VQYlpsBXdLULwn1s5VeybLa_Hw2o-qlAVcCG4mP-XBSKKufgiSW64jIZwkjyf&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0OYoyjioBZ3C4nmPrlYOODwVS67XmFMRWWokOR_jTEo6CCifM-4-CIRXFOszm045H7XMwjTot8WLmWJpGfHuW7dZwWqREyiv_Pm5jOvjCXCOI8sLGKRc0cORYzQGLhic9RY4VfTMVcVDkqlkbIadH5jLzuZehkXtWAvUxgCh3IZHo8t6JgDy-sZXu2hrZ-8q-1EzdDhKAfBuE_jG0G4oZjBt8zmRRLCfjWJT8
https://www.redcross.org.uk/get-help/get-help-as-a-refugee/contact-your-local-refugee-service?fbclid=IwAR0-L6tUgB2l-MOAbwav9tE8ilAVvt4GpTVYd7hMxR_dQpTXAYmTsg3l_4U


 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 



Join us for our next trips 

CHESTER 
(or spend the day in Chester Zoo) 

Thursday 21st October 
coach is £13 (Zoo is  an extra £23) 

booking deadline is October 11th 

YORK  

and the Christmas Markets 

WEDNESDAY 1ST DECEMBER 
coach is £14  

booking deadline is November 22nd 

HALLE CAROL CONCERT 
at The Bridgewater Hall, Manchester 

SUNDAY 19TH DECEMBER 

at 3pm 
seats in the side circle are £17.00 

coach is £10 

Deadline for this booking is October 1st 

Coach pick-up points throughout the valley – everyone welcome 

 For a booking form please contact David 
 07452984899  

david.hollows@gmail.com 

 

On behalf of the Rossendale Methodist Churches 
www.rossendalemethodistcircuit.co.uk  

 

 

  

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

St James Church, Haslingden 

 

Come and eat with us! 2nd & 4th Tuesdays at 12pm. A homemade 3 

course lunch for a £5 donation but if you can’t pay we’d still be very 

happy to welcome and feed you. 

 

 

 



 



CONSUMER ALERTS 

Roofing & Driveway Cold Callers 

Cold callers offering roofing services have been prevalent in the last month 

throughout Lancashire, being reported operating in the Bacup, Great Harwood, 

Garstang and Poulton le Fylde areas.  In one case a start date was agreed, a 

deposit was paid but the roofers did not return.  In another case the initial repair cost 

was £320, further roofing problems were found and the job escalated to costing over 

£20,000.   

Always make sure you use local known traders and are given written contract details 

including a valid name and address for the trader.  Remember if you have agreed a 

contract at your own home you have a 14 day right to cancel which should be 

provided in writing.   

Trading Standards advice is to always say no to cold callers.  The Safetrader 

scheme can help you find a trader in your area, contact 0303 333 1111 or go to 

www.safetrader.org.uk 

Cold Callers offering Energy Measures 

Residents in Rossendale have reported pushy doorstep callers offering free loft 

insulation, boiler replacement and other energy saving measures.  Please be aware 

the measures may be free to some households, but eligibility criteria do apply around 

receipt of benefits, low income and fuel poverty.   

Often these cold callers will pass leads to companies who may eventually fit the 

measures and reports have been received where eligible households  have not 

known who has fitted the measures - always make sure you have details of who your 

contract is with.  

If you wish to enquire as to your eligibility or for further information on energy saving 

measures, contact Cosi Homes in Lancashire (CHiL) via www.chil.uk.com or 03306 

061 488.  CHiL is a partnership set up by the 15 local authorities in Lancashire. 

Covid Passport Scam Email 

Action Fraud is asking people to be aware of a fake email purporting to be from the 

NHS claiming to be able to provide people with a “digital passport” that “proves you 

have been vaccinated against COVID-19”. These emails are fake, and the links 

within them lead to genuine-looking websites that steal your personal and financial 

information. 

In the UK, coronavirus vaccines will only be available via the National Health 

Services of England, Northern Ireland, Wales and Scotland. You can be contacted 

by the NHS, your employer, a GP surgery or pharmacy local to you, to receive your 

vaccine. Remember, the vaccine is free of charge. At no point will you be asked to 

pay. Your vaccination status can be obtained for free through the official NHS app, 

NHS website, or by calling the NHS on 119. 

If you believe you are the victim of a fraud, please report this to Action Fraud as soon 

as possible by calling 0300 123 2040 or visiting www.actionfraud.police.uk.  

http://www.safetrader.org.uk/
http://www.chil.uk.com/
https://www.actionfraud.police.uk/


VOLUNTEERING 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



HEALTH AND WELLBEING 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



FUNDING 

Lancashire Community Food Grant scheme 

 

 

This year's Lancashire Community Food Grant Scheme has now gone live on the 

LCC website.  The scheme is similar to last year, community food organisations can 

apply for up to £1,000 to support projects that provide emergency food and / or 

tackle food insecurity, focusing on supporting those most in need. 

  

Funding can be used on: 

  

 Equipment 

 Venue hire 

 Training 

 Volunteer expenses 
  

In total there is £30,000 available for the 2021-22 financial year.  The deadline for 

applications is Sunday 10th October. 

  

More details on the grants scheme, along with the application form and guidance 

notes, can be found at https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/council/grants/community-

project-support/lancashire-community-food-grant-scheme/ 
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JOBS 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



TRAINING 

East Lancashire Recovery College 
October Courses 
(All courses are FREE where possible and open to all, age 16+) 

 
To book: 
Tel.: 07933 812 890 (10am – 1.30pm) 
Email: elrc@thegreenhouses.org 
 

 

Creative Writing This will be a 6-week 

course beginning on 

Tues/Wed Oct 

5th/6th  to Tue/Wed 

Nov 9th/10th - 10:30 

to 12:30. Poetry and 

Prose. Writing is an 

inexpensive way to 

be creative. You only 

need a pen, a paper, 

an idea, and 

yourself. If 

necessary, Pen and 

paper can be 

provided but don’t 

forget yourself. FREE 

October 6th 10:30 – 

12:30 

Ends 10th November 

With a one week 

break on the 25th 

Oct. 

Making Changes This 3 week course 

has sessions on 

Understanding 

Anxiety, Challenging 

Negative Thoughts 

and Impulse Control. 

Gain control of your 

thoughts, 

understand your 

feelings and make 

some changes! FREE 

October 4th 10:30  - 

12:30 

Ends 18th October. 

 
 
 
 


